
October 11, 2022 

 

TO:  Lincoln Parish Police Jury 

FROM: Employee Recognition Committee 

SUBJECT: Committee Report 

 

The Employee Recognition Committee of the Lincoln Parish Police Jury met at the 

Lincoln Parish Library Events Center, Tuesday, October 11, 2022, at 5:00 p.m. Present 

were:  Theresa Wyatt, Chair; Glenn Scriber, Matt Pullin, Milton Melton, and Annette 

Straughter. 

 

ABSENT: None 

 

Theresa Wyatt called the meeting to order and Glenn Scriber gave the Invocation.  

 

Matt Pullin offered a motion, seconded by Milton Melton, to approve the agenda as 

printed. The motion carried with the following votes: 

 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Straughter 

 

Ms. LaTonya Lacey, Personnel Director, gave a financial report stating that there is a 

current balance of $2,213.00 and that total 2022 contributions would leave the fund at 

$3,414.08. Ms. Lacey indicated that contributions from jurors would be sufficient to 

fund the Christmas party. 

Ms. Lacey stated that the Christmas Party would be scheduled for December 15, 2022 at 

6:00 pm and would take place in the Library Events Center.  

 

Glenn Scriber offered a motion, seconded by Matt Pullin, to recommend hiring Ben 

Christmas as the caterer for the Christmas party. The motion carried with the following 

votes: 

 

YEAS: Wyatt, Scriber, Pullin, Melton, and Straughter 

 

Mrs. Wyatt stated that she believed the administrative staff had done well in the past with 

planning the party and suggested that they do so again this year. With no other business 

to come before the jury, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

             

Doug Postel      Theresa Wyatt 

Parish Administrator    Committee Chair 

 


